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GOVERNING BOARD MEETING MINUTES
220 SYCAMORE STREET, SUITE 200
RED BLUFF, CA  96080
September 27th, 2017

12:15 p.m. – 1:45 p.m.
Chairperson, Linda J. Lucas, called the September 27th, 2017 Governing Board meeting to order at 12:16 p.m.
Linda welcomed everyone, introductions were made, and roll was taken.
1. ATTENDANCE

Members in attendance: Linda J. Lucas, Alejandra Beltran, Tara Loucks-Shepherd, Bethany Sherrick, Phyllis Avilla
Members that were missed: Sarah Wolf, Natalie Beeman  
Guests: None
A quorum was met.  
Staff in attendance: Ashley Williams, Beth Janes, Jennifer Torres, Kelly May, Rosie Flores Wilfong, Tina Robertson, Tori Prest, Brian Heese, Mike Lindsey 
0. Board Entrance TeleConference with new audit Firm 
Kelly called our new auditing firm to hold a teleconference with them.  The auditor reviewed all the services their firm will be providing for NCCDI.  This includes the Value-Added Services Beyond the Scope of the Audit.  Included is Fraud Prevention, Risk Management Plan Assessment, Board Training, and Cost Accounting.     
NCCDI MISSION MOMENT

Georgina Tacconi, Community Service Coordinator from the Sun Country Quilt Guild, is with us today.   The Community Service Group makes quilts from scrap and donated fabrics for Head Start Full Day classrooms, Meals on Wheels clients, Adult Protective Services, Child Welfare Services, Police and Sherriff’s Departments. They made ninety quilts for our full day classroom children that take afternoon rests.  Georgina has been making quilts for our Head Start Full Day Programs since 1992.  She and her Community Service workers volunteer their time to make quilts that make others lives a little warmer and better.  
 
1. ADDITIONS TO AGENDA
Brian – Email Included Risk Assessment from Auditor.
0. PROGRAM GOVERNANCE REPORT SCHEDULE


The regular monthly Consent Agenda items and Program Indicator Report will be added this month.
1. ACTION ITEMS

*Approval of Minutes 
Linda J. Lucas requested a motion to approve the August 2017 Governing Board Minutes.  Phyllis Avilla made a motion to approve the August 2017 meeting minutes, Bethany Sherrick seconded; motion carried.   
*Consent Agenda
*Eligibility Recruitment, Selection Enrollment, Attendance Report-Jennifer Torres 
*File Monitoring Report -No report for the month of July  
    *CACFP Meal Counts Report – Kelly May
    *Chief Fiscal Officer Report – Kelly May
 Bethany Sherrick made a motion to approve the Consent Agenda as presented; Tara Loucks   

 Shepherd seconded; motion carried.
~ Head Start / Early Head Start Program Indicator Report (PIR) – Brian reviewed the report with the Governing Board.   The report is required by the Office of Head Start. The data for this report is gleaned from the Child Plus Data Base.  Staff reviews the information and data to be sure there aren’t any discrepancies.  The Head Start Enterprise System has been reformatted and doesn’t allow agencies to compare Head Start data to state or national percentages.  Brian reviewed PIR with the Governing Board Members.  He explained the differences between the old format and the new format.  Phyllis Avilla made a motion to approve the Program Indicator Report, Bethany Sherrick seconded: motion carried 
~ Head Start / Early Head Start Change of Scope Application – Brian explained the changes to Program Options and why the changes are needed.  He noted that our current Program Specialist, Heath Ouellette, will be resigning from his position at the Regional Office, as of September 30, 2017, to take another position.  When changes are made to our Program Options, we have to get approval from the Regional Office.  Brian also explained what has been happening with the requested changes to our Program Options.  We submitted our requested changes to the Regional Office, but Mr. Ouellette requested information that was already in our application.  Bethany Sherrick made a motion to approve the Change of Scope Application; Tara Loucks Shepherd seconded; motion carried.
~ Head Start Class Size Waiver – Brian reminded the Governing Board Members of the Class Size Waver we brought to them at the February 22nd, 2017 meeting.   Mr. Ouellette, the Program Specialist, wants a signed document proving the Policy Council approves the proposed waiver.  Phyllis Avilla made a motion to approve the Head Start Class Size Waiver; Tara Loucks Shepherd seconded; motion carried. 

~Food Service Worker Handbook Revision – Tina reviewed the update to the Tobacco Use in the Personal Appearance and Grooming section of the handbook.   “Tobacco Use – Staff who use tobacco, should note that our centers are schools and as such, use of tobacco products of any kind is prohibited on the premises.  Tobacco use is further prohibited while on NCCDI business, transporting food, driving agency vehicles, or while representing NCCDI.  This includes cigars/cigarettes, chew/snuff, pipes, and vapes.  If you do smoke off-site on your breaks, you must wash your hands upon return.  Aprons should never be worn while on breaks.”  Bethany Sherrick made a motion to approve the update to tobacco use while on duty, Phyllis Avilla seconded; motion carried.   

~Governing Board By-Law Revisions – Governing Board By-Law Committee Members 

The Committee recommends a handbook rather than a binder for each person.  Phyllis Avilla, Chairperson for the committee, reviewed the revisions to the Governing Board By-Laws at the meeting.  By-Laws are reviewed and updated in the odd-numbered years.  Policy revision comes next.  Brian thanked the Committee Members for the time they spent doing the revisions.  Phyllis made a motion to approve the revisions, a second not required; motion carried.  

0. EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR’S REPORT – Brian noted that today might be Bethany’s last meeting as a 
Policy Council Representative to the Governing Board. Brian thanked her for her service on the Policy Council and the Governing Board.  Alejandra Beltran is a Community Member for Governing Board and Policy Council.   Policy Council Terms for Community Representative are one year, but we would like her to continue as a member of both boards if she so desires.   
1. SERVICE AREA REPORTS
· Enrollment & Recruitment Report – Jennifer stated that the response to the Community Assessment Surveys is not as good as in years past.  It was sent out via Survey Monkey.  Alejandra stated that parents are more likely to respond to printed surveys rather than texts or online surveys.  The Parents Choice Conference workshops are set, and the keynote speaker has been chosen.  
 
·  Head Start/State Preschool Director Report – Rosie shared that one of the Family Service Center Clients expressed gratitude for the changes to the program that have been implemented since NCCDI got the grant.  
· Early Head Start Director Report –Tori reported the number of current IFSPs, the number of health requirements that need to be completed, and the number of counseling referrals that were made. 
· Nutrition Manager Report – Tina’s written report is included in this month’s packet.  Tina shared that the cost for 500 lbs. of food for our centers through the North State Food Bank was $86.00.  This is a huge savings for NCCDI.   

  

· Parent and Father Engagement Coordinator Report –Mike noted that Policy Council Elections would take place at the October meeting.  Mike’s written report is included for your review. 
· Human Resources Manager Report – Ashley gave an oral report this month.  Open Enrollment for Benefits went very smoothly this year due to using an online program.  
0. CORRESPONDENCE 
There was no correspondence this month.  
0. POLICY COUNCIL REPORT
Bethany Sherrick, Policy Council Chairperson, noted that the last Policy Council meeting for the current council members was September 21st, 2017.  Linda and Phyllis attended the meeting and shared their appreciation of the council members and their dedication to the program.
 
0. COMMUNITY AWARENESS ISSUES
The Parent’s Choice Conference will be held October 20th, 2017, at the Red Bluff Community Center.  Registrations are being taken through Eventbrite.
The Spooktacular flyers are being posted all over Tehama County.  It takes place on October 28th, 2017, at the Red Bluff River Park.  The costume judging will be from 12-1 p.m., and the dancers will be performing at 10:00 and 1:00 pm.  
The LIFT event will take place at the Tehama County Fair Grounds on November 16, 2017.  

Alternatives to Violence will hold the Annual Candle Light Walk from 7-8 p.m. on October 6th, 2017, at the Old Court House on Washington Street in Red Bluff.  

0. UNFINISHED BUSINESS
There was no Unfinished Business this month.
0. NEW BUSINESS
There was no New Business this month.
1. CLOSED SESSION

There was no Closed Session this month.

2. ADJOURNMENT

Linda J. Lucas, the Chairperson, adjourned the meeting at 1:48 p.m.

Submitted by,
Beth Janes
Administrative Assistant









Governing Board meetings are usually held on the 4th Wednesday of each month.  
THE NEXT MEETING IS SCHEDULED FOR Wednesday, October 25th, 2017
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